
[Addressed to Hotel Traymore]

November 4, 1922

Dear Mother, Father, and Pete:

We had our Cap and Gown class picture taken this morning. It
does not seem three years since Freshman picture!

I am glad we went to Senior Parlor last night. It certainly is a
dumb performance, but it was worth the price of admission,
figuratively speaking, to see the creations that some of the
faculty wore. Miss Cowley had a sky blue evening dress that I am
sure hasn't been made over since she was in college. It
certainly was an interesting sight. But it was equally dumb to
get all dressed up in evening dress just to go up there for an
hour and stand around in a jammed full room. This afternoon I
take Jane and repeat the performance.

The rest of the day I shall work, I think.

Love,
Fannie


